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My Club went through The Visioning program two months before I took over as President. While I was a regular club participant the night we spent four hours doing Club Visioning I had no idea that this night would be so helpful to me as the incoming President.
As a new President of a Club that was 30 years old I worried that I would lack the knowledge of what the Clubs agenda really was. After all this was only my third year in Rotary. Visioning made it super clear to me as to what the members wanted and valued as Rotarian’s it was all right there laid out on all those large work sheets taped all over the walls. It could have just read “Here Is Our Agenda Mr.President”
We had a 90% (22) attendance that night and all participated including those whom usually sit mostly silent at meetings. Visioning should almost be mandatory for all clubs. 
Visioning for our club put to rest some discussion/opinion on what the majority wanted and it created an equal playing field for all concerned. 
Visioning for my club exceeded expectations and the members seem more engaged and ready to further their experience as Rotarians!
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